
Recreation Commission 
January 25, 2016 

6:00 PM 
 

Date: 1/25/2016 

Attendees: Dina Cutting, Susan Makenzie, Steve Small, Luke Prince, Jim Mayers, and Curtis Shepard 

6 PM meeting started 

Reviewed Steve’s financial report.   

Discussion about parent complaint on playing time which opened a discussion on how better to manage 
these types of situations.  

Discussion about the sudden resignation of Bill Malcom as ski commissioner. Co-commissioners are now 
in place.  Steve and the Rec Board thanks Bill for all his effort the past 4 years. 

Baseball:  The Montshire Cal Ripken no longer exist. Hanover Baseball Association has started the 
Dresden League which will operate under Cal Ripken.  Lyme, Norwich, and Thetford kids are currently 
invited to be a part of the player pool that teams will be formed from.  A desire to maintain a Lyme team 
was expressed along with a preference to have the Lyme baseball players eligible for the star team and 
summer programs. The rec board will need to gather more information at upcoming meetings for both 
the Dresden league and monthly rec meeting.   Luke expressed concern that majors (grades 5-6) will not 
have we have enough players for a team again this year.  Recommends we have a registration deadline 
prior to the Dresden deadline so that option is still be available if necessary. 

Curtis asked about the Lacrosse program.  Steve is waiting to see what will be proposed by people 
organizing the effort to form a team 

6:40 meeting complete 

 


